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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
April 30, 2020
I.
The meeting was called to order at 6:39 p.m. by videoconference call by Amy Wille.

Trustees present on the videoconference call: Diane Barr (Armada), Freda Witt (Center Line), Alan Naldrett (Chesterfield), Amy Wille (Clinton-Macomb), Carole Wolf (Harrison Twp.), Stan Lisica (MacDonald), Liane Miller (Romeo), Barbara Pike (Troy) and Frank Pasternak (Warren).
          
Trustees excused: 
Staff present: Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday
II.          Approval of the Agenda
       
Motion made by Naldrett to approve the Agenda, supported by Lisica. Motion Carried.

III.          Approval of the March 26, 2020 Minutes
     Motion made by Barr to approve the March 26, 2020 minutes, supported by Witt. Motion Carried.
IV.       
Public Participation
None
V.           Member Library Concerns
The Romeo Graubner Library had water damage during the closure. May 7th construction can begin again for Clinton-Macomb, Shelby and Sterling Heights. Chesterfield is postponing millage request. Clinton-Macomb, Harrison Township and Mount Clemens are all keeping their August millage.
VI.         Action Items
A. Approval of the Bills – April 2020
1. Payment of the bills for April 2020 was approved on a motion by Pasternak, supported by Naldrett. Motion Carried.
B. Budget Reports
Pike moved to receive and file the March 2020 Budget Reports, supported by Barr. Motion Carried.

C. Investment Report/Finance Committee Report
The new CD rate was 0.6% for a term of 365 days.

Pasternak moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee Report, supported by Witt. Motion Carried.

D. Digital Resources
Motion to maintain the current digital resources provided by the Cooperative for member libraries (Ancestry Library Edition, Tutor.com and RB Digital Magazines) was made by Lisica, supported by Naldrett. Motion Carried.

E. Reopening Plan
Barr made a motion to approve the reopening of SLC beginning May 15, depending on the Governor’s latest Executive Order. The motion was supported by Lisica. Motion Carried. 
The Governor’s latest Executive Order extended the Stay Home, Stay Safe date to May 28. SLC will not have staff back in the office until May 29. Delivery occurred two days during the week of May 4th and will also occur on May 15th. Future delivery days will occur as needed by member libraries. 
 VIII.     Information Items
A. Director’s Report
SLC is coordinating group purchasing of PPE for SLC, Lakeland and White Pine Cooperatives for various items, including hand sanitizer, masks, gloves, and face shields. 50 delivery bins were also purchased to handle future increased delivery volume when all libraries reopen. 
  IX. 
Adjournment


Lisica moved to adjourn at 7:09 p.m. supported by Witt. Motion Carried.









Respectfully submitted:










Freda Witt, Secretary
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